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Dates to Remember

KEEP THE DATE
• P & C Christmas Drinks - Monday 1 December
• Sports PresentaƟ on Assembly - Thursday 4 December
• PresentaƟ on Day - Wednesday 10 December
• Last day of School - Wednesday 17 December
• Year 7, 11 & 12 Return to School - Wednesday 28 January
• Year 8, 9 & 10 Return to School - Thursday 29 January

November 17
P&C MeeƟ ng

November 17 - 19
Year 10 Exams conƟ nue

November 20 & 21
All My Own Work / Crossroads

November 24 - 26
Achievers Camp

November 27 & 28
Peer Support Training

November 28
Year 7 & 9 VaccinaƟ ons

November 28
Year 10 BOSTES Entries Close

December 1
P & C Christmas Drinks

December 3
Year 6 OrientaƟ on

December 4
Sports PresentaƟ on Assembly

December 5
Duke of Ed Assessment Journey

December 10
PresentaƟ on Day

December 10
Year 10 BOSTE Results Available

December 12
Year 10 Special Assembly

December 17
Last day for Students

December 17
Last day for Students

December 18 & 19
School Development Days - Staff  Only

January 27
Staff  Return to School

January 28
Year 7, 11 & 12 Return to School

January 29
Year 8, 9 & 10 Return to School



Welcome to this month’s newsleƩ er. Once again, it is Ɵ mely to acknowledge the work of all contributors 
who make this newsleƩ er such an eff ecƟ ve means of communicaƟ on within our school community. I 
encourage you to dip into it and learn more about the Hunters Hill High community.

CongratulaƟ ons to Hunters Hill Council, our Visual Arts teachers: Ms Anne Wong and Mr Dan Dominguez 
and our students for a very successful ‘Young in Art’. Hunters Hill High has parƟ cipated and shone in this 
compeƟ Ɵ on for many years. Our school’s commitment to this compeƟ Ɵ on allows students to experience 
the excitement of seeing their work exhibited as well as the opportunity to win prizes for their art-work. 
The Opening Night was very well aƩ ended and students, parents and teachers’ pride very evident!

Whilst the HSC exam period has had its challenges for some of our students, I commend our students 
as reports from the Presiding Offi  cer indicate the serious approach of our students. On November 6, 
Year 12 students completed their ‘sign-out’ which means that all school resources were returned to the 
school and outstanding fi nancial commitments fi nalised. Parents, if your child has failed to meet this 
obligaƟ on, please direct your child, with school resources and any unmet fi nancial obligaƟ ons, to the 
school immediately. Our new HSC students are waiƟ ng for those resources!

My thanks to the many parents who managed to take Ɵ me out of their busy schedules to aƩ end 
the school’s Year 12 HSC InformaƟ on Evening at which BOSTES, DEC and the school’s requirements, 
expectaƟ ons and support were outlined to parents and their children. Whilst preparaƟ on for the HSC 
begins in the junior years of a student’s educaƟ on, it’s essenƟ al our 2015 HSC students commence, and 
conƟ nue, their HSC year with focus and determinaƟ on.

It’s ‘Top of the Hill’ Ɵ me once again! As we have done for several years, this month, we welcome over 
one hundred primary children to our school to experience high school lessons presented by our team 
of expert teachers. ‘Top of the Hill’, one part of our Community of Schools’ program, is a much loved 
tradiƟ on at Hunters Hill High School.  Over two days, our teachers and student leaders introduce the 
world of secondary educaƟ on to primary students; primary children learn and feel confi dent about 
their transiƟ on to high school and, at the program’s conclusion, parents are treated to a wonderful 
‘show and tell’. My thanks and appreciaƟ on to Ms Iva Slavica and our primary colleagues for their 
organisaƟ on; also, to all teachers and students who are great leaders prior to and throughout this 
program.

In the laƩ er part of this term, there are several signifi cant celebraƟ ons within our school community, 
including Year Assemblies; Sports PresentaƟ on Day and PresentaƟ on Day. I encourage parents’ 
aƩ endance wherever possible as, regardless of their age, children do enjoy their parents’ presence on 
such occasions. As is our pracƟ ce each year, Michael Murphy and I will present the Hunters Hill High 
School Award at each of our Partner Primary PresentaƟ on Days; a great tradiƟ on that builds community 
with our neighbouring schools and recognises some fi ne student achievers!

This month’s P&C MeeƟ ng, the last meeƟ ng for 2014, will be held in the Staff  Common Room at 7.30pm 
on Monday, November 17. Last month’s presentaƟ on by Ms Michelle Chiew-Meldrum, Head Teacher 
Science, was very well received; this month’s staff  workshop will be led by Mr Michael Walkom and Ms 
Elena Goulousis. I urge your aƩ endance at this workshop, ‘21st Century Fluencies’ which is essenƟ al 
informaƟ on for all parents. The workshop commences at 7.30, goes for about 30 minutes and is followed 
by the P&C meeƟ ng. I look forward to seeing you at this meeƟ ng as well as the P&C’s Christmas Drinks 
on the Phil Daniels Pavilion balcony at 5pm on Monday, December 1.

Look out for our Christmas and holiday wishes in December.

UnƟ l next newsleƩ er. 
Judith M. Felton
Principal

FROM THE PRINCIPAL



CongratulaƟ ons to all students who have completed exams, parƟ cularly HSC students.

The P & C would like to thank all HSC teachers who provided individual and group tutorials before, 
(including school holidays) and during the HSC exam period.  It is much appreciated.

We would also like to thank P & C Environment Coordinator Neil Hopkins and other volunteers for the 
gardening working bee on Saturday, 8 November 2014.  The regular gardening working bees make a 
signifi cant diff erence to our beauƟ ful and extensive school grounds.

The fi nal ordinary general P & C meeƟ ng for the year will be held in the staff  common room on Monday, 
17 November 2014.  There is tea, coff ee and cake from 7.00 pm.  The meeƟ ng itself starts at 7.30 pm 
and usually fi nishes by 9.30 pm.  Michael Walkom, Head Teacher English, and Elena Goulousis, English 
and Drama teacher, will give an interesƟ ng and informaƟ ve presentaƟ on on 21st Century Fluencies in 
EducaƟ on.  The Head Teacher presentaƟ ons at our P & C meeƟ ngs have been excellent.  It’s amazing 
what we all learn about educaƟ on at Hunters Hill High School.  I would encourage as many parents and 
carers as possible to aƩ end.

The next P & C meeƟ ng is also signifi cant because we will start planning P & C expenditure for 2015.  If 
you have any ideas, projects or items for the P & C to consider in its funding list please bring it to the 
meeƟ ng for discussion.  If you can’t aƩ end the meeƟ ng you may want to e-mail P & C secretary Sharon 
Flanagan with your ideas: secretary.hhhspc@gmail.com

I’m delighted to advise that the annual P & C Christmas Drinks on the Balcony will be held on Monday 
1 December 2014 from 5pm to 7.30pm.  This is a very informal, enjoyable occasion for parents, staff  
and teachers to catch up socially to refl ect on a great year at Hunters Hill High School.  This special 
event is held on the balcony of the Phil Daniels Pavilion overlooking our wonderful water view and 
school grounds. 

We look forward to seeing you there.

Deborah Slack
President, Hunters Hill High School P & C AssociaƟ on 2014

P & C REPORT

P & C MEETING
Monday 17th November at 7.30PM

Staff  Common Room         School Entry – Main Gate Reiby Road

SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS
As you know, the school has invoiced families for their School and Subject ContribuƟ ons as well as 
Tuesday Sport costs. We appreciate those who have paid these contribuƟ ons in a Ɵ mely manner. If 
there are fi nancial reasons that require a Ɵ me payment, please write to the Principal and mark your 
correspondence confi denƟ al.



On Friday 17th October I had the pleasure of taking seven Hunters 
Hill High School students to the Wenona School in North Sydney. 
The “Empowering Young Minds Youth Forum” was developed 
by the 2REALISE foundaƟ on to discuss youth issues and share 
pracƟ cal strategies in developing leadership skills and maintaining 
resilience in young people under the unique pressures of the 21st 
Century.
Not knowing what to really expect, we spent the day hearing 
young guest speakers share their inspiring stories of struggle and 
success, engaged in an array of fun (and funny) games to promote 
confi dence and workshopped ideas to develop projects within 
our school to promote awareness of posiƟ ve mental health and 
resilience.  

I’d like to thank and congratulate William Service, Vasiliki 
Apostolopolous, Claudia Hirst, MaƩ hew Holloman, Sandra Nikolic, 
Nora Joljian and BrigiƩ e Villasmil, not only for aƩ ending, but also 
for demonstraƟ ng their commitment to the school community 
and their peers. It was a great day and I look forward to seeing the 
ongoing results within our school community.

Jessica AusƟ n 
Learning and Support Teacher

AROUND THE SCHOOL AND IN THE COMMUNITY

Empowering Young Minds Youth Forum

BRAVE Program
BRAVE (Boys RespecƟ ng and Valuing EducaƟ on) is a four week program run between weeks four and 
seven. The program is targeted at boys and aims to improve engagement and enjoyment in regular class 
lessons. 
Running at no cost for the students, selected boys from years seven, eight and nine will be withdrawn 
from class to parƟ cipate in BRAVE sessions. The program is broken down into three modules targeƟ ng
• Teamwork and compeƟ Ɵ on through physical challenges
• Improving organisaƟ on at school and at home
• Learning to develop posiƟ ve role models and what it means to be a man.

Student AƩ endance
NoƟ ce of a student absence can be made via a text message to 0423 836 462. 

Please include student’s full name, roll class and reason for absence. 
Please limit your message to 160 characters.



On Tuesday 13th and 20th November, Hunters Hill High School recognised students’ achievements in 
Semester One by holding Achievers Morning Teas.  

CongratulaƟ ons to the following students:
CharloƩ e Bull, Christallo Dimos. Thomas Gnaden, MaƩ hew Hollman, Max Jones, Jody Thompson, Brian 
Lim, Ruairi Malcom, Sandra Nikolic, Nick Nunez, Alice Perkes, Nanako Reza, Beth Hopkins, Jake Jamieson, 
Rohan Mudaliar, Conrad Schnitzler, MaƟ lda Roche, Klaus Kazamias, Harrison Hansford, Tallulah Gunn, 
Owen Bersenev, Siobhan Nash, Liam MarƟ n, Mercedes Mamblona, Samantha Warren, Christopher 
Cheeseman, Zen Elliot Howell, Peter Blyde, Cian Flanagan, Damien Dimos, Brooke Clews, Andrew Gray, 
Jack Morris, Brandon Louie, Sung Jun Noh, Xavier Perkes, Neil Hussain, Monique Ustunoglu, Sinead 
McCarthy, Jane (Thu Trang) Dang, Vicki Apostolopolous, Paul Hong, Jasmine Lowe, Hyunwoo Moon and 
Qiwei Chen.

Achievers’ Morning Tea



SAVE THE DATE.....
WEDNESDAY 3 DECEMBER 2014   

The HHHS P&C Uniform shop, needs your help!  

OrientaƟ on is a BIG day for everyone.

You may remember OrientaƟ on day,  when 
you/your children purchased their Uniforms 
from the Uniform Shop, ready for Yr 7.

Without Volunteer assistance the Uniform Shop 
cannot conƟ nue to provide eff ecƟ ve service to 
our School.  On OrientaƟ on Day, we need lots 
more assistance to make the day a success.

Enrolments are UP!  
More students = More uniforms = Longer 
queues,  unless we have more Volunteers.

Please consider donating a couple of hours 
on  the  3rd December to help outfit our 
new students!

The day starts at 8.00 am and usually concludes at 3.00pm.  AnyƟ me between these 
hours, assistance would be greatly appreciated.  NO experience required.  On the job 
training provided.
 
If you are able to help in any way, please email, phone or text:
 ChrisƟ ne Trainor
 Hunters Hill High School Uniform Shop Co-ordinator 
 Email:  uniformshhs@gmail.com 
 School Offi  ce:   9817 4565 
 Mobile:   0416 173 701

WELCOME TO NEW STUDENTS TO HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL
Welcome to our new students:
Year 7  Amorina Kajoranun  

Year 8  Zarina Mae Aguilar

Year 9  Austen Wagner

Year 10 Abigail Aguilar, Dominic Cornthwaite,
 William Ren

Year 11 BeaƟ ce Aquaro, Elisa Cicchi, 
 Agnese Fontana



The Science Faculty has progressed in leaps and bounds since the beginning of 
the year. The need to keep moving with our students’ technological skills, it has 
become of paramount importance.  It is important that we interact with, and 
incorporate technology in our teaching and learning has become paramount. 

One of our investments this year has involved the installaƟ on of the brand 
new digital projectors. Having increased our ability to communicate holisƟ cally 
within the classroom, this visual tool has assisted in removing the sƟ gma behind 
copious amounts of handouts, saved photocopying costs and opened a door 
to interacƟ ve learning as students develop the ability to interpret and analyse 
informaƟ on from a visual source. 

This tool has also enhanced learning from a pracƟ cal perspecƟ ve.  Our 2015 
Year 12 Senior Science students recently dissected a heart to assist their 
understanding around its structure and funcƟ on. With the use of our newest investment, students had 
the ability to learn from an exemplar heart under the camera, whilst the dissecƟ on occurred.

Moving forward, our vision is to create and sustain an interacƟ ve classroom 
environment for our students. This has precipitated our latest investment-
Google Chrome Books. This mulƟ -faceted interface will not only create ease 
of research within the classroom but will also enhance teacher and student 
interacƟ on through mulƟ ple applicaƟ ons. Google Classroom weaves together 
Google Docs, Drive and Gmail to help teachers create and collect assignments 
paperlessly. As teachers, we can quickly see who has or hasn’t completed the 
work, and provide direct, real-Ɵ me feedback to individual students.

As we move towards the common goal of our faculty for a more interacƟ ve and 
engaging classroom, we haven’t thrown away the idea of using the old fashioned pen and paper. Whilst 
we are invesƟ ng in tools to assist student engagement, we recognise that a variety of diff erent learning 
strategies should be used to enhance students’ ability to think and write criƟ cally. 

The addiƟ onal technology, coupled with more tradiƟ onal learning strategies means a greater emphasis 
around our literacy and numeracy skills, the ability to interpret qualitaƟ ve and quanƟ taƟ ve data and  the 
ability to scienƟ fi cally write about it. 

With greater emphasis on wriƟ ng skills, extrapolaƟ ng quesƟ ons, creaƟ ng marking criteria and peer 
marking, the Science Faculty is working to extend students to achieve at their maximum potenƟ al. 

Michelle Chiew
Head Teacher

FACULTY REPORTS

Science

Are Your Details Up To Date?
If you have moved or changed phone numbers please let 

us know at huntershd-h.school@det.nsw.au



Australian MathemaƟ cs CompeƟ Ɵ on

Hunters Hill High School has had 
some fantasƟ c results this year 
in the Australian MathemaƟ cs 
CompeƟ Ɵ on. Despite the name, it 
has become an internaƟ onal event with countries throughout the Pacifi c and South East 
Asia parƟ cipaƟ ng, and some from even further afi eld taking part. The aims of the 
compeƟ Ɵ on are three-fold:
 1. To highlight the importance of mathemaƟ cs as a curriculum subject
 2. To give students an opportunity to discover talent in mathemaƟ cs
 3. To provide resources for the classroom and general discussion

Students are asked to solve thirty problems in 75 minutes (Years 7 to 12). The earlier problems are easier 
with the problems becoming progressively more diffi  cult towards the end, when they are challenging to 
the most giŌ ed student. 

We would like to congratulate all students who parƟ cipated in this very challenging compeƟ Ɵ on, and 
recognise the following students on their excepƟ onal results:
 High DisƟ ncƟ on was awarded to Evan Choi in Year 7.
 DisƟ ncƟ on was awarded to John McCreanor in Year 9
 Credits were awarded to Nicholas Chao (Year 7), Joshua Epple (Year 7), Ricky Han (Year 7), 
 Song Tran (Year 7), Benjamin Jones (Year 8), MaƩ hew Gray (Year 9), Connie Zhang (Year 10),   
 Christallo Dimos (Year 10), Shangning Li (Year 10) and Alysha Durrant (Year 10).

The Australasian Problem Solving MathemaƟ cal Olympiad 

Year 7 and Year 8 students had the opportunity this year to parƟ cipate in the 
Australasian Problem Solving MathemaƟ cal Olympiad (APSMO). The Maths 
Olympiad programme is a series of fi ve short papers delivered at approximately 
one monthly intervals. This focuses on individual student improvement by 
providing Ɵ me for the pracƟ ce and development of problem solving skills. 

CongratulaƟ ons to our Trophy Winners in this presƟ gious compeƟ Ɵ on:
 Evan Choi (Year 7) who placed in the Top 10%, 
 Benjamin Murray (Year 8) and Cameron Zirn (Year 8) who placed in the top Top 25%. 

Susan Turnbull
Head Teacher MathemaƟ cs

Maths

2013 MOOCOOBOOLA 
Parents, the 2013 Moocooboola magazine is now available from recepƟ on. 
No cost to parents who have paid 2013 school and subject contribuƟ ons, 

$10 to those who have not.



Cyber Safety Day

On Thursday 23rd October, Year 8 aƩ ended an informaƟ ve 
incursion about the issues surrounding bullying, which is 
generally caused by unequal relaƟ onships. This program 
explained about the negaƟ ve eff ects of a dominant power in 
a relaƟ onship which added to our knowledge about Mental 
Health Week.

During the incursion, we parƟ cipated in a role play and this 
taught us about how people can be aff ected in a negaƟ ve 
relaƟ onship and how we can successfully off er them our 
support. We also watched a short fi lm that related to the 
issues that we had been discussing, and which represented the 
realisƟ c views of how bullying is portrayed in the community. 

Our instructor was extremely kind and enthusiasƟ c, and she 
helped us to learn in a posiƟ ve environment. We greatly 
enjoyed the interacƟ ve acƟ viƟ es, group work and short fi lm as 
these were all innovaƟ ve ways of learning. 

Emma ScoƩ -Stevenson and SebasƟ en Davies 
Year 8 SRC RepresentaƟ ves 

SRC News



Don’t Be Late!
Hunters Hill High School 

Bell Times

Morning Warning Bells 
8.30am & 8.44am

Assembly/Roll Call Bell 
8.48am

Rainbow MuŌ i

On Friday 24th October the school held a rainbow themed muŌ i day to raise money for the Kids 
Helpline. This was an SRC iniƟ aƟ ve, with a focus on the important issue of mental health. The day was 
successful in raising $530; we appreciate the generosity of the school community. The SRC also organised 
a RelaƟ onships and Cyber Safety workshop, run by KYDS Youth Development Service. 

Ms Julia Brierty
SRC Facilitator

SRC News

ENROLMENTS FOR 2015/2016 ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED FOR 
HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL

For all enrolment enquiries please contact  the Enrolment Offi  cer on 9817 4565



HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP
The uniform shop, located on the 1st fl oor of K BLOCK, is open each Tuesday and 
Thursday morning during school terms, between 8.00 am & 9.00 am. The school 

uniform shop is managed and staff ed by volunteer parents from the P&C AssociaƟ on.

The school is always grateful to accept donaƟ ons of second-hand uniforms.
 Further enquiries may be directed by email to uniformshhhs@gmail.com or to 

Mrs ChrisƟ ne Trainor on 0416 173 701.

WHAT’S ON AT HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL

History Nerds
Targeting PASSIONATE 

Junior History students who want 
to go beyond what they learn 

in the classroom

RECENT EVENTS
University of Sydney fi eld trip

UPCOMING
Planning and ideas for 

Historical Mufti-day OR 
History Trivia competition

NEXT MEETING OF HISTORY 
NERDS - 26/11/2014

WHERE
Mr Sharman’s classroom - 202

Got any striking suits, jackets, shirts, skirts or dresses?  
CAPA would love to give them a new home in our Costume Room.

What about glasses, hats, wigs, furs and gloves or any unique clothing items that could be 
the inspiration for creative characters.

Any clean clothing welcome. Please drop at front offi ce. 

wanted - Drama costumes



BEYOND THE BELL 
For ESL

Mondays from 3:15pm – 4:15pm
in the Library

“Beyond the Bell” provides a 
positive study environment for students 

and promotes effective time management 
and organisation.

All international students are welcome to attend!
 This homework club is run and supervised 

by Hunters Hill High School teachers…
and is FREE to Hunters Hill High School students.



What:  Literacy skills session

Where:  Ms Austin’s room 
 (211 – next to Mr Habbouchi’s room)

When:   Every Thursday at Lunchtime

Who:  Year 7, 8 and 9 students

Why:  Because it is beneficial and FUN!  
 (bring your lunch)

“EAT “EAT 
YOURYOUR

WORDS”WORDS”



Numeracy CentreNumeracy Centre

Need help . . . 
 understanding mathematical concepts
 with problem solving skills
 completing homework
 completing Assessment Tasks
 studying for a test

Help is here!

Numeracy Centre (Room 408) 
is open lunchtimes

Monday, Wednesday and Thursday



HUNTERS HILL HIGH CHESS CLUB

When? Every Tuesday Recess

Where? Upstairs in the Library

Who? Everyone welcome!

Why Join the Chess Club? 

 • Chess is easy to learn.

 • Chess develops memory.

 • Chess improves focus and concentration.

 • Chess builds self-esteem and self-confi dence.

Did you know?

 • 315 billion combinations exist for just the fi rst 

    four moves of a chess game. 

 • Chess is called the game of kings, because for  

    many centuries it was played primarily by 

     nobility and the upper classes. 



COMMUNITY NEWS

Teaching someone to drive 
can be a happy experience. 
You can learn all the simple steps on how to teach a learner driver  
at a FREE two hour workshop.  

The next workshop in your area will be held: 

Helping learner drivers  
become safe drivers 

Tuesday 18 
November 2014 
6:30 – 8:30pm 

Gladesville Rd 
Community Centre 

44 Gladesville Rd 
Hunters Hill 

Elisabeth  
esacco@saccom.com.au 

M 0449 247 495 

Free workshop for parents and supervisors of learner drivers

An important component of the Graduated Licence Scheme is that all learner drivers under 
25 years must complete a minimum of 120 hours supervised on-road driving experience 
prior to presenting for their provisional P licence. 

The RMS (formerly RTA) and Hunters Hill Council are holding a free two hour workshop 
to offer practical advice to parents and supervisors on how to help learner drivers become 
safer drivers. 

This workshop will provide information about: 
• Completing the Learner Driver log book.
• Recent changes to the GLS 
• The new RMS SAFER DRIVERS COURSE. 
• The current laws and restriction for L and P licence holders.
• Supervising learner drivers and young driver road safety issues. 
• The benefi ts of supervised on-road driving experience. 





P&C SPONSORS - PLEASE SUPPORT

LEVEL 1, 138 LONGUEVILLE RD  LANE COVE NSW 2066  TEL 02 9427 8088  FAX 02 9427 8488  
E info@lanecoveorthodontics.com.au www www.lanecoveorthodontics.com.au

Something to smile about

Did you know that there are coloured, clear and even invisible braces?

Doctors Teriko Rex and Darin Ballard, of Lane Cove Orthodontics, are trained specialists in  
the alignment of teeth and jaws. They specialise in orthodontics for both children and adults.  
No referrals are necessary.

Now situated in the heart of Lane Cove Mall, Lane Cove Orthodontics’ new rooms are state of  
the art, offering that extra level of service with amenities such as a refreshment area, kids play  
room and digital X-rays.

So why don’t you come and meet our friendly and caring team. Call 9427 8088 to arrange  
a consultation.

Enquiries 02 9817 2204    Visit 2 Gale Street, Woolwich NSW 2110    Follow @woolwichpier

*You must be over 18 years of age to become a member of The Pier Social Club. See website for full list of Terms and Conditions.

PUB

NSW’S
BEST

Sydney Morning 
Herald

Join The Pier Social 
Club today
The newly renovated Woolwich Pier Hotel was recently voted the 
Best Pub in NSW by Sydney Morning Herald’s Good Pub Food Guide.

To celebrate, we are offering free membership to all patrons of the hotel*.
Benefits of signing up include:

 Social Club happy hour Monday - Thursday from 5pm - 7pm
 10% off all drink purchases outside of happy hour
 Early bird discounts on special events
 Complimentary dessert on your birthday
 And much more!

Be kept informed of activities and benefits at the Woolwich  
Pier Hotel just by signing up to The Pier Social Club.

Visit our website & join the club today.
www.woolwichpierhotel.com.au





• February 9 - 11 Year 7 Camp
• February 18 - Duke of Ed InformaƟ on Evening
• February 19 - HHHS Swimming Carnival
• February 28 - 2015 Open Day

9A 1 December 2 December 3 December 4 December 5 December
P&C Xmas Drinks Year 6 

OrientaƟ on
Sports 
PresentaƟ on 
Assembly

Duke of Ed 
Assessment 
Journey

10B 8 December 9 December 10 December 11 December 12 December
Year 10 Formal PresentaƟ on Day

Yr 10 BOSTE 
Results Available

Year 10 Special 
Assembly

11A 15 December 16 December 17 December 18 December 19 December
Last Day for 
Students
HSC Results 
Available

School 
Development Day

School 
Development Day
Year 10 & 11 
ROSA Available

December

2014 CALENDAR

2015 CALENDAR

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
7A 17 November 18 November 19 November 20 November 21 November

Year 10 Exams
P&C MeeƟ ng

Year 10 Exams Year 10 Exams Crossroads / 
All My Own Work

Crossroads / 
All My Own Work

8B 24 November 25 November 26 November 27 November 28 November
Achievers Camp Achievers Camp Achievers Camp Peer Support 

Training
Yr 7 & 9 
VaccinaƟ ons
Yr 10 BOSTE 
Entries Close

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
1A 26 January 27 January 28 January 29 January 30 January

Australia Day Staff  Return Yr 7,11 & 12 Return
Yr 7 OrientaƟ on

Yr 8, 9 & 10 Return
Yr 7 OrientaƟ on Yr 7 OrientaƟ on

2B 2 February 3 February 4 February 5 February 6 February
Yr 7 OrientaƟ on Grade Sport begins

November

January

Coming Up


